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Vacation of Public Ways 
 
To allow for construction that spans the entire length of Meadow View Lane between Canal and 
SR 32, the town needs to vacate the alley way which used to have different utility services in 
that area.  With the downtown redevelopment plan, the utilities have been or are currently 
being relocated to allow for the development that presents a larger scale and sits adjacent to 
the right of way.  Additionally there is some area adjacent to Plum Street where REBAR will 
utilize placing utilities and other infrastructure.   
 
Public Notification was properly done earlier this month with publication in The Star Press of 
the public and the town held a public hearing for earlier this evening.  The only affected 
property owners are the Town/REBAR.  The building fits within the downtown redevelopment 
plan. 
 
I recommend introduction, waiving the readings and approval of Ordinance 809. 
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